CAMBRIAN

I attended two neighborhood meetings last month, one with the Cambrian Community Council (CCC) and the other with the Friends of the Cambrian Park Plaza (FCPP).

At the first, there were more than 30 residents in attendance and topics discussed included the homeless, 'problem' houses, police & safety.

The second meeting had more than 50 residents in attendance and was a

refresher on the project - a multi-use 'signature project' on 18.13 acres that will potentially include a hotel, retail center, apartments, townhomes and a convalescent/assisted living facility.

It's exciting to see this kind of civic engagement in D4!

The next CCC meeting is **March 4**.

WEST SAN JOSE

We celebrated the groundbreaking this month of the Leigh Avenue Senior Housing project at the corner of Leigh and Southwest Expressway. This project will house 100% seniors – both homeless and special needs. What a fantastic way to serve our most vulnerable in our community. I'll be attending the Lunar New Year festivities at Santana Row on **Feb. 23**.

SHASTA/HANCHETT

The Shasta/Hanchett Park Neighborhood Association held its annual meeting, celebrating 2018 wins and looking ahead to areas of interest in 2019. I attended and shared insight into my 2019 priorities.

CAMPBELL

I'm looking forward to attending the 127th Annual Campbell Early Settlers Breakfast on **Feb. 18** and then the Campbell City Council meeting on **Feb. 19**.

SANTA CLARA

I'm looking forward to attending the Santa Clara City Council meeting on March 26.

Have an upcoming community meeting or event you'd like me to attend?

Email my Communications Director Mayra Flores at mayra.flores@bos.sccgov.org.